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Metro Concludes Testing Period to Simulate How Quad Gates Would Function Along the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension 

We successfully concluded the traffic simulation being conducted at three East Los Angeles intersections located along the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension. The six days of testing began on Wednesday, May 11, 2011. The traffic simulation modified the traffic signals at selected intersections along the Gold Line to simulate gating along the alignment. All signals went to an “all red” signal phase when Metro Gold Line trains were detected to simulate the train pre-emption timing that would occur following installation of rail crossing gates. The primary purpose of the simulation was to identify the potential changes that would occur with Metro Gold Line train operations as well as impacts to motorist, pedestrian traffic and emergency response operations in the corridor.

Our Planning, Operations, Community Relations and Corporate Safety team members worked in close coordination with the County of Los Angeles Department of Public Works and the Los Angeles County Sheriff's Department to conduct the simulation. A final report of the simulation findings will be prepared in the coming weeks. The report will be distributed internally and submitted to the California Public Utilities Commission.

 

I-405 Press Briefing Postponed

The I-405 press briefing that was scheduled for May 23, 2011 has been postponed at the request of the California Highway Patrol to allow more time to coordinate with law enforcement and other agencies. The press conference will be rescheduled to take place in June. The purpose of this event is to advise the public on specific ways to avoid the effects of the 53-hour closure of the I-405 freeway in both directions over the Sepulveda Pass on July 16-17, 2011. This interagency press conference will also present information on alternate routes as well as detail law enforcement and emergency services to support the closure.  

Solicitation for Bond Underwriters to Refund Prop A Bonds

We released a Request for Proposals (RFP) to select bond underwriters to market and sell refunding bonds using a negotiated sales process to refund portions of our Prop A 2001 bonds and Prop A commercial paper.

 

The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from May 18, 2011 through June 10, 2011. During the blackout period, any inquiries concerning this solicitation must be directed to our financial advisor, Craig Hoshijima (213) 489-4079, at Public Financial Management.



	

	








